Boy Scouts of the Philippines National Office Manila

February 10, 2016

NATIONAL MEMORANDUM NO. 13 s. 2016

TO

ALL REGIONAL SCOUT DIRECTORS, COUNCIL SCOUT

EXECUTIVES, OFFICERS-IN-CHARGE, AND IN CHARGE

OF OFFICE

SUBJECT

2015 ANNUAL REPORT

For your guidance and reference in the holding of the 60th Annual National Council Meeting on 17-19 February 2016 at the Sison Auditorium, Provincial Capitol Compound, Lingayen, Pangasinan, you may now access the 2015 BSP's ANNUAL REPORT in our official website.

Your printed copy (one per council and region) will also be sent in advance to your respective offices, which you must bring during the ANCM. You are directed to discuss the contents of the Annual Report with your respective Chairpersons so that they can intelligently take up or discuss any and all matters pertaining thereto during the Annual National Council Meeting. The rest of the delegates from your council will receive their copies at the conference.

For your convenience, you may click this link - http://scouts.org.ph/wp-content/uploads/2016/02/2015-Annual-Report.pdf

WENDEL E. AVISADO

Acting Secretary Seneral